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Minutes of the SASM Board Meeting

November 15, 2012

SEWERAGE AGENCY OF SOUTHERN MARIN

Minutes
BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
November 15, 2012
Call to order and roll call

President Kious called the meeting to order at 7:01 pm
Members present:  Lew Kious, Bruce Abbott, Jim Jacobs, Andy Berman 
Others present:  Staff – Jim McCann, Jeff Carson, Jill Barnes 
Members of the Public:  T. Roberts, B. Beuhler, M.Curran 

Public open time

Public member B.Beuhler stated the SASM website has been moved under City of Mill Valley Public Works tab on City of Mill Valley’s website.  He also stated it is hard to find.



Consent Calendar 

Action:  President Kious directed staff to edit the 10/18/12 minutes stating the vote to adjourn should be 5-0 not 6-0 due to his absence.  

M/S Berman/Abbott and carried on a vote of 4 to 0 to 2 absent to approve the Consent Calendar as presented.  
Managers Report 

The Board received the report from staff.  
Mr. McCann explained the modified job description to the General Manager recruitment in order to attract a broader spectrum of individuals.
V.P. Berman asked about the extension to the private lateral replacement program.  Mr. Carson explained the extension is in 5 year increments and has additional requirements.

President Kious requested staff not to cover the detail in the managers’ report already covered in the weekly reports unless it’s a critical item. He also stated that no CIP funds are to be used for an odor control study unless a budget adjustment is approved.  Kious directed staff to provide a funds report update on the private lateral program every meeting.  Kious requested an official response for the extension request for the private lateral program.  Mr. McCann suggested this item be incorporated in the workplan to explore the options.  Commissioner Asbo stated the options for private lateral program have a level of urgency and should be accelerated.  Commissioner Abbott stated the extension might not be good and we should review the details. Abbott also stated he saw staff was taking positive steps towards welcoming member agency staff while maintaining new security measures.  Commissioner Asbo stated the security has been tightened up but member agencies are welcome and said an excellent solution has been met.  

Asbo was also concerned about the recent belt press failure and how it was rigged up to continue operation.  President Kious stated a contingency plan was in place to address the failure and the new belt press is on site.  Asbo also asked about how the plant can handle during high flows and when is enough as to sewer system corrective actions.  Commissioner Abbott stated position metering devices have been in-place and identified the problem areas.

Planning Outline for SASM Annual Workshop and Mission Statement Review

President Kious said last year’s Workshop had a positive outcome, was productive, and suggests having another Workshop.  Kious said the facility has done less of a good job to carry out the programs with rock solid actions and would like to see steps towards cogeneration study and focus to define specific tasks and activities to pursue the benefit of the plant.  Kious said he was concerned that more than a year has passed since the action plan to view the cogen/solar study.  Kious requests these items be put into budget.  Mr. McCann said the cogen/solar study funds are allocated and were previously discussed to do the task but not a line item.  McCann also said the focus should be on the workplan for the next fiscal year and reminded the Board that SASM had a 1 year budget and City of Mill Valley was on a 2 year budget.  Commissioner Abbott was not happy with the previous facilitator, Harry, and said he was not needed.  Abbott said we should get the main ticket items, timelines, and agenda items for the upcoming workshop.  Commissioner Jacobs said we should wait until the new GM is attained to complete the workshop and suggested another facilitator more appropriate for the trait, Stephen Bardshaw.  President Kious said if we use a facilitator it should be someone knowledgeable and experienced.   Commissioner Asbo didn’t think a facilitator is necessary but the Board needs to bring wish lists to the workshop.  Mr. McCann said feasibility studies and an assessment of the plant facility are needed for a long term look.  Asbo agreed and suggested looking long term 25 year plan.  Abbott mentioned again a facilitator was not needed.  
Action:  M/S Kious/Berman.  And carried on a vote of 5 to 0 to 1 absent to wait for the new SASM GM to host the Workshop. (Asbo arrived at 0730 to meeting)


M/S Berman/Kious. And carried on a vote of 5 to 0 to 1 absent to decide on workplan general topics in January Board meeting and hold Workshop meeting latest by March.

Future Agenda Items
President Kious stated the December meeting is scheduled.  Commissioner Jacobs asked about the new officers.  Kious deferred to the January discussions.  
Action:  M/S Kious/Berman.  And carried on a vote of 5 to 0 to 1 absent to defer the new officer’s discussions to the January meeting. 

Commissioners Open Time

Commissioner Asbo informed the Board of the LAFCO protest status.
Adjourn
Action:  M/S Berman/Asbo and carried on a vote of 5 to 0 to 1 absent to adjourn at 8:15pm.  
The next scheduled meeting of the SASM Board is December 20th, 2012 at 7:00pm. 


